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RAC statement on Transport for London
decision to remove white lines from busy
roads

Transport for London (TfL) has removed white lines from parts of the A22 and
A23 in south London and the A100 in central London in an attempt to slow
drivers down. TfL has suggested it may now extend the move to other roads.
A further scheme is planned in Norfolk and trials have also taken place in
Wiltshire and Derby.

RAC public affairs manager Nicholas Lyes said: “The RAC very much doubts
that this will be the end of the road for white lines on major roads. While a



thorough trial is needed to weigh up the pros and cons before a decision is
taken to remove lines from roads, it feels a bit like the idea of removing
traffic lights.

“There may be some areas where there's a benefit but a lot where the
disadvantages outweigh any potential benefits. And their removal would also
likely lead to an increased ‘fear factor’ of driving and accidents for the
majority of motorists who take confidence from clear road markings.

“We are also seeing the incorporation of ‘lane assist’ technology in modern
vehicles reliant on the white lines to trigger an alert warning the driver that
they are straying out of lane. The same technology is also being used in
prototype driverless cars so it seems counter-intuitive to remove white lines
from major main roads and motorways.

“It could be seen as a cynical attempt at road safety on the cheap and there
will be some that are keen to suggest it is a cost saving, albeit a small one in
the overall cost of road maintenance.

“It feels instinctive that white line road markings an essential feature keeping
our roads safe and lanes clearly defined in both daylight and the hours of
darkness. And we must not forget the development of cat’s eyes in the 1930s
has been universally heralded as one of the greatest road safety
improvements of all time used all over the world. The reflective glass spheres
are a familiar and valuable sight for drivers reassuring them that they are
travelling safely in their own lane in the hours of darkness.”

The press office email address is press.office@rac.co.uk and media centre is
at media.rac.co.uk. Please note: the press office is unable to help with
individual customer enquiries - please visit the RAC contacts page to find the
right contact.

About the RAC

The RAC, an iconic UK brand, provides complete peace of mind to nearly 14
million UK private and business drivers, whatever their motoring needs. As
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well as its premium nationwide breakdown assistance service - with an
expert branded patrol workforce attending more than two million
breakdowns every year - it offers a wide range of market-leading products
across insurance, legal services, vehicle inspections and service, maintenance
and repair. Included in this is the first-of-its-kind nationwide Mobile
Mechanics service which brings the garage to homes and workplaces.

At the forefront of new solutions for business fleets and consumers, the RAC’s
breakdown service is electric-ready with mobile EV charging technology and
can be called on using myRAC - the all-in-one route planner, fuel finder and
breakdown reporting app.

Visit the RAC website.
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